
 

 The School Lunch Tray: March 17, 2021 
 

Connecticut State Department of Education  Page 1 of 3 

 
Dear School Sponsors of Child Nutrition Programs: 

 

The School Lunch Tray contains the Connecticut State Department of Education’s (CSDE) 

weekly e-mail notifications for the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) school nutrition 

programs. This week’s topics are listed below.  

 

 Thank You to all Child Nutrition Programs: One-year Anniversary of Connecticut Classes 

Cancelled due to COVID-19 

 Cancelled: Table Talk for Thursday, March 18, 2021 

 

Please review and share with appropriate staff members. Thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You to all Child Nutrition Programs: One-year Anniversary of Connecticut 

Classes Cancelled due to COVID-19 

One year ago this week (March 15, 2020), Governor Lamont issued Executive Order No. 7C, 

which cancelled all public school classes across Connecticut in response to the COVID-19 public 

health emergency. The operation of Child Nutrition Programs (CNPs) changed immediately and 

dramatically. CNP operators had to act swiftly and pivot their entire operations to continue 

serving nutritious meals during the school year in ways that had never been done before. CNP 

sponsors and staff did everything necessary to continue providing meals to Connecticut’s 

children while maintaining social distance and adhering to strict public safety protocols. 

Because of your extraordinary and tireless efforts, Connecticut CNPs persisted without missing a 

beat, providing much-needed support to thousands of Connecticut families every day. 

 

Some of your stories were included in the Rudd Center for Food Policy & Obesity’s report 

released last fall, Feeding Connecticut Children during COVID-19: Stories of dedication, 

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/COVID-19/Feeding_CT_Children_during_COVID19_Rudd_Report.pdf
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innovation, and collaboration from the field. This document is a reminder of the incredible 

innovations and best practices that Connecticut CNPs quickly developed to overcome the 

challenges of providing meals to children during a pandemic. 

 

As we think back to where we were one year ago, we encourage you to reflect on these amazing 

accomplishments. The CSDE thanks all CNP sponsors and staff for their hard work, dedication, 

creativity, and perseverance during this challenging and difficult year; and throughout the year 

ahead as Connecticut, along with the rest of the country, continues its recovery from the COVID-

19 public health emergency. You are truly our heroes. 

 

 

Cancelled: Table Talk for Thursday, March 18, 2021 

The CSDE is cancelling tomorrow’s Table Talk (March 18, 2021, from 2:00-3:00 p.m.). Please 

join us next week, on Thursday, March 25, 2021, from 2:00-3:00 p.m. Registration for the 

March Table Talk series is available at 

https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8533924782955650575. To submit questions in 

advance, visit https://sdect.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_ezIN3YJJqjkPGND. 

 

 
  

https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/COVID-19/Feeding_CT_Children_during_COVID19_Rudd_Report.pdf
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8533924782955650575
https://sdect.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_ezIN3YJJqjkPGND
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In accordance with Federal civil rights law and U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA) civil rights regulations 

and policies, the USDA, its Agencies, offices, and 

employees, and institutions participating in or administering 

USDA programs are prohibited from discriminating based 

on race, color, national origin, sex, disability, age, or reprisal 

or retaliation for prior civil rights activity in any program or 

activity conducted or funded by USDA.  

 

Persons with disabilities who require alternative means of 

communication for program information (e.g. Braille, large 

print, audiotape, American Sign Language, etc.), should 

contact the Agency (State or local) where they applied for 

benefits. Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have 

speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal 

Relay Service at (800) 877-8339. Additionally, program 

information may be made available in languages other than 

English. 

 

To file a program complaint of discrimination, complete 

the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, (AD-

3027) found online at: How to File a Complaint, and at any 

USDA office, or write a letter addressed to USDA and 

provide in the letter all of the information requested in the 

form. To request a copy of the complaint form, call (866) 

632-9992. Submit your completed form or letter to USDA 

by:  

(1) mail: U.S. Department of Agriculture  

Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights  

1400 Independence Avenue, SW  

Washington, D.C. 20250-9410;  

(2) fax: (202) 690-7442; or  

(3) email: program.intake@usda.gov. 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. 

The Connecticut State Department of 

Education is committed to a policy of 

affirmative action/equal opportunity for all 

qualified persons. The Connecticut 

Department of Education does not 

discriminate in any employment practice, 

education program, or educational activity 

on the basis of age, ancestry, color, civil air 

patrol status, criminal record (in state 

employment and licensing), gender identity 

or expression, genetic information, 

intellectual disability, learning disability, 

marital status, mental disability (past or 

present), national origin, physical disability 

(including blindness), race, religious creed, 

retaliation for previously opposed 

discrimination or coercion, sex (pregnancy 

or sexual harassment), sexual orientation, 

veteran status or workplace hazards to 

reproductive systems, unless there is a bona 

fide occupational qualification excluding 

persons in any of the aforementioned 

protected classes. 

 

Inquiries regarding the Connecticut State 

Department of Education’s 

nondiscrimination policies should be 

directed to: Levy Gillespie, Equal 

Employment Opportunity 

Director/Americans with Disabilities 

Coordinator (ADA), Connecticut State 

Department of Education, 450 Columbus 

Boulevard, Suite 505, Hartford, CT 06103, 

860-807-2071, levy.gillespie@ct.gov. 

 

For more information, visit the Connecticut State Department of 

Education’s (CSDE) School Lunch Tray Table Talk webpage, or 

contact the school nutrition programs staff in the CSDE’s Bureau 

of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education, 450 

Columbus Boulevard, Suite 504, Hartford, CT 06103-1841. 

This document is available at https://portal.ct.gov/-

/media/SDE/Nutrition/Training/TableTalk/SLT_03_17_2021.pdf.  

https://www.ocio.usda.gov/sites/default/files/docs/2012/Complain_combined_6_8_12.pdf
https://www.usda.gov/oascr/how-to-file-a-program-discrimination-complaint
mailto:levy.gillespie@ct.gov
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/School-Lunch-Tray-Table-Talk
https://portal.ct.gov/SDE/Nutrition/Contact-Information-for-School-Nutrition-Programs
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/Training/TableTalk/SLT_03_17_2021.pdf
https://portal.ct.gov/-/media/SDE/Nutrition/Training/TableTalk/SLT_03_17_2021.pdf

